MINUTES UNIVERSITY SENATE MEETING October 5, 1962

PRESENT: Mr. Allan, Mr. Powers, Mr. Skardon, Mr. Sorokach, Mrs. Miner, Mrs. Bridgham, Miss Feldmiller, Miss Jenkins, Mr. E. M. Evans, Mr. Lengyel, Mr. Dehnbostel, Mrs. Dehnbostel, Mrs. Turner, Mr. Klasovsky, Mr. Worley, Mr. Richardson, Mr. Malak, Mr. Dillon, Mr. D'Isa, Mr. Clark, Col. Bestor, Mr. McNamee, Mr. Paraska, Mr. Cernica, Mr. Fisher, Mr. Yozwiak, Mr. Vojtko, Mr. C. Evans, Mrs. Worley, Mr. Riley, Mr. Mayer, Miss Sterenberg, Mrs. Botty, Mr. G. Jones, Mr. Hahn, Mr. Wilcox, Mr. Swartz, Mr. Cohen, Mr. Ives, Mr. Dykema, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Smith, President Jones.

The chairman, President Jones, reported on recent Board Meeting. He assured the faculty that the Board is cognizant of our long range program. Registration figures for this fall are: Total, 8510; full-time day students 4939; freshmen full-time day, 1586 this fall against 1725 last fall. Upper-class students returned in larger numbers than ever before. Shrinkage in the number of full-time freshmen was largely due to our adoption of a policy of greater selectivity. Assured Board we do not rely on city students but include suburbs and nearby towns in this area. We have approximately 80 students from 33 different countries. He told the Board we had one of the most enterprising businesses in the valley. With dormitories we could bring in students from long distances. He asked the faculty to think about it and discuss it. The chairman felt that we can grow just about as much as we want to grow.

The chairman discussed the urban redevelopment project. Our project is moving faster than any of the others because we are ready to use the land when we get it while business has to be interested in locating here. Relocation of people living in the area is the main problem. We think the application will go from Chicago to Washington today or tomorrow on the second trip around. There are 68 applications besides ours. It has a third round to go and this will take from six to eight months. It is possible to have it rolling a year from now, for us, probably two years. The Number One project starts at Fifth, from Lincoln to Spring. There will be parking area for students that will take care of 800 to 1000 cars. Bryson Street will be closed but the question is whether to close Elm.

The chairman asked the Senate for their opinion regarding encouraging faculty to contribute to the Community Chest. Mrs. Botty called attention to the fact that two of our students are getting graduate fellowships through the Community Chest.

Mr. Dykema moved that the Dean be empowered to send a memorandum to the faculty suggesting that the Senate feels it would be highly desirable to make a contribution to the Community Chest. Mr. Wilcox seconded. Motion carried.

The chairmed reported that an individual had agreed to make possible the purchase of a new IBM machine which is much faster and more satisfactory than the machines we now have.

(

Please sign attendance sheet. Mar P. Dan William C. Proces a.W. Shardens Lobert Jorokach Thelma S. Miner Cathernie W. Bridghas & Mark Evans Mal Turner Lit Richardson Frank Melat Fill Clark R.G. M = Namee

n. Porasko J. Cerrica E.J.P. Fisher B. J. Yozasiak R.J. Vather 7 Sunrh Sand Tres